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From: hhardouf@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of H.Hardouf
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 12:01:13 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. H. Hardouf
100 Landsdowne St  Cambridge, MA 02139-4203
hhardouf@gmail.com



mailto:hhardouf@everyactioncustom.com
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From: trashwoman@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Heather Cross
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 9:41:40 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Heather Cross
6331 Kolb Ave  Allen Park, MI 48101-2336
trashwoman@hotmail.com



mailto:trashwoman@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:trashwoman@hotmail.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: trashwoman@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Heather Cross
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 9:41:40 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Heather Cross
6331 Kolb Ave  Allen Park, MI 48101-2336
trashwoman@hotmail.com



mailto:trashwoman@everyactioncustom.com
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From: heatherspaldingsugg@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Heather Spalding Sugg
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Saturday, January 7, 2023 6:50:27 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Heather Spalding Sugg
1368 Level Hill Rd  Palermo, ME 04354-7500
heatherspaldingsugg@gmail.com



mailto:heatherspaldingsugg@everyactioncustom.com
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From: ironrancher@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Heidi ahlstrand
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 8:30:42 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
ms. Heidi ahlstrand
1580 State Ave NW  Owatonna, MN 55060-5688
ironrancher@yahoo.com



mailto:ironrancher@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:ironrancher@yahoo.com
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From: hludwick84@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Heidi Ludwick
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 8:04:00 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mrs. Heidi Ludwick
1009 S Madison St  Papillion, NE 68046-2541
hludwick84@yahoo.com



mailto:hludwick84@everyactioncustom.com
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From: hludwick84@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Heidi Ludwick
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 8:04:00 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mrs. Heidi Ludwick
1009 S Madison St  Papillion, NE 68046-2541
hludwick84@yahoo.com



mailto:hludwick84@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:hludwick84@yahoo.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: heidijpalmer@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Heidi Palmer
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 10:28:29 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms Heidi Palmer
12940 Shasta Dr  Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91739-1701
heidijpalmer@yahoo.com



mailto:heidijpalmer@everyactioncustom.com
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From: heidijpalmer@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Heidi Palmer
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 10:28:29 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms Heidi Palmer
12940 Shasta Dr  Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91739-1701
heidijpalmer@yahoo.com



mailto:heidijpalmer@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:heidijpalmer@yahoo.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: hmoissant@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Helen Moissant
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 10:00:56 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mrs. Helen Moissant
2965 Ross Ln  Central Point, OR 97502-1379
hmoissant@aol.com



mailto:hmoissant@everyactioncustom.com
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From: hmoissant@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Helen Moissant
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 10:00:56 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mrs. Helen Moissant
2965 Ross Ln  Central Point, OR 97502-1379
hmoissant@aol.com



mailto:hmoissant@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:hmoissant@aol.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: hannahkking@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Hannah King
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 12:13:46 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mrs. Hannah King
1442 Tracewood Dr  Jackson, MS 39211-2131
hannahkking@gmail.com



mailto:hannahkking@everyactioncustom.com
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From: bill.helen@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Helen Schafer
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 1:35:31 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mrs. Helen Schafer
1219 Berry Farm Rd  Whitehouse Station, NJ 08889-3734
bill.helen@outlook.com



mailto:bill.helen@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:bill.helen@outlook.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: bill.helen@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Helen Schafer
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 1:35:31 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mrs. Helen Schafer
1219 Berry Farm Rd  Whitehouse Station, NJ 08889-3734
bill.helen@outlook.com



mailto:bill.helen@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:bill.helen@outlook.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: hrosen80@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Helene Rosen
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 4:13:56 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mrs. Helene Rosen
92 Grandview Dr  Warminster, PA 18974-6127
hrosen80@hotmail.com



mailto:hrosen80@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:hrosen80@hotmail.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: hrosen80@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Helene Rosen
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 4:13:56 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mrs. Helene Rosen
92 Grandview Dr  Warminster, PA 18974-6127
hrosen80@hotmail.com



mailto:hrosen80@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:hrosen80@hotmail.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: hilariee@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Hilarie Ericson
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 3:13:23 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Hilarie Ericson
14515 N Creek Dr Apt A208 Mill Creek, WA 98012-5465
hilariee@hotmail.com



mailto:hilariee@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:hilariee@hotmail.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: hilariee@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Hilarie Ericson
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 3:13:23 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Hilarie Ericson
14515 N Creek Dr Apt A208 Mill Creek, WA 98012-5465
hilariee@hotmail.com



mailto:hilariee@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:hilariee@hotmail.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: hollystreehouse@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Holly Graham
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 8:42:09 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mrs. Holly Graham
357 Ivyhurst Rd N  Buffalo, NY 14226-2404
hollystreehouse@yahoo.com



mailto:hollystreehouse@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:hollystreehouse@yahoo.com
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From: hollystreehouse@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Holly Graham
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 8:42:09 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mrs. Holly Graham
357 Ivyhurst Rd N  Buffalo, NY 14226-2404
hollystreehouse@yahoo.com



mailto:hollystreehouse@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:hollystreehouse@yahoo.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: hahall51@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Holly Hall
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 10:08:50 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Holly Hall
31621 Corte Rosario  Temecula, CA 92592-6484
hahall51@verizon.net



mailto:hahall51@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:hahall51@verizon.net

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: Hollylee57@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Holly Marczak
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 12:40:52 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Holly Marczak
6 J Lakeside Dr  Ledyard, CT 06339-1410
Hollylee57@yahoo.com



mailto:Hollylee57@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:Hollylee57@yahoo.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: hannahkking@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Hannah King
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 12:13:46 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mrs. Hannah King
1442 Tracewood Dr  Jackson, MS 39211-2131
hannahkking@gmail.com



mailto:hannahkking@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:hannahkking@gmail.com
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From: Hollylee57@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Holly Marczak
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 12:40:52 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Holly Marczak
6 J Lakeside Dr  Ledyard, CT 06339-1410
Hollylee57@yahoo.com



mailto:Hollylee57@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:Hollylee57@yahoo.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: hojo70@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of holly smallwood
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 8:29:51 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. holly smallwood
702 Hickory Dr  Aliquippa, PA 15001-1136
hojo70@aol.com



mailto:hojo70@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:hojo70@aol.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: hojo70@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of holly smallwood
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 8:29:51 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. holly smallwood
702 Hickory Dr  Aliquippa, PA 15001-1136
hojo70@aol.com



mailto:hojo70@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:hojo70@aol.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: hunterklapperich@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Hunter Klapperich
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 4:05:55 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mr. Hunter Klapperich
20265 115th Ave  Jim Falls, WI 54748-1704
hunterklapperich@gmail.com



mailto:hunterklapperich@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:hunterklapperich@gmail.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: hunterklapperich@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Hunter Klapperich
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 4:05:55 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mr. Hunter Klapperich
20265 115th Ave  Jim Falls, WI 54748-1704
hunterklapperich@gmail.com



mailto:hunterklapperich@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:hunterklapperich@gmail.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: tackes62@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Hyyy Savard
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 8:37:39 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms Hyyy Savard
5138 Spruce St  Laona, WI 54541-9311
tackes62@gmail.com



mailto:tackes62@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:tackes62@gmail.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: tackes62@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Hyyy Savard
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 8:37:39 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms Hyyy Savard
5138 Spruce St  Laona, WI 54541-9311
tackes62@gmail.com



mailto:tackes62@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:tackes62@gmail.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: hannah.salvatore@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Hannah Salvatore
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 9:15:42 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mrs. Hannah Salvatore
714 Texter Mountain Rd  Robesonia, PA 19551-9536
hannah.salvatore@comcast.net



mailto:hannah.salvatore@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:hannah.salvatore@comcast.net

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: Yeehaw7@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Harriet Cohen
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 7:56:48 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Harriet Cohen
330 E 38th St Apt 9H New York, NY 10016-2765
Yeehaw7@aol.com



mailto:Yeehaw7@everyactioncustom.com
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From: Yeehaw7@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Harriet Cohen
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 7:56:48 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Harriet Cohen
330 E 38th St Apt 9H New York, NY 10016-2765
Yeehaw7@aol.com



mailto:Yeehaw7@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:Yeehaw7@aol.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: mccleary@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Harriet McCleary
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 5:26:45 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Dr. Harriet McCleary
2440 Stevens Ave  Minneapolis, MN 55404-3567
mccleary@stolaf.edu



mailto:mccleary@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:mccleary@stolaf.edu

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: havennoche@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Haven Knight
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 8:26:40 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mr. Haven Knight
1394 Copper Cir  Rochester, MI 48306-4591
havennoche@aol.com



mailto:havennoche@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:havennoche@aol.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: havennoche@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Haven Knight
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 8:26:40 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mr. Haven Knight
1394 Copper Cir  Rochester, MI 48306-4591
havennoche@aol.com



mailto:havennoche@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:havennoche@aol.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: hhardouf@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of H.Hardouf
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 12:01:13 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. H. Hardouf
100 Landsdowne St  Cambridge, MA 02139-4203
hhardouf@gmail.com



mailto:hhardouf@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:hhardouf@gmail.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov



